ACCFSC Meeting at UH Manoa 

Bachman 113 and polycom

Minutes 

February 19, 2010

10:00 AM 12:00 PM

Attendance:  K. Berg, P. Berkelman, L. Currivan, J. Hollyer, L. Currivan,  H. Davis (co-chair), S. Erdogan, S. Falgout, A. Fujimoto-Ikuma, M. Katsutani, B. Leonard (recorder), E. Okuma, R. Paseng, R., M. Raynes, A. Spenser, F. Takasugi, L. Young

Guests attending:  Howard Todo, J. Itano, S. Kim, B. Kim.

________________________________________________________________________
I. Call to Order, Sign in, Introductions, Recorder of Minutes Assigned to B. Leonard

II. Approval of January 29th minutes, see http://www.hawaii.edu/accfsc/minutes.html
III. Standing Committee reports:
a. Distance Learning Advisory Committee – no report (Suzanne Falgout)
b. University Council on Articulation (Linda Currivan). Discussion was held on whether automatic admission to the university from community college applicants replaces prerequisites required for majors? The answer was no, each program may still have its own program prerequisites that transfer students will still have to satisfy. Students who are currently graduating from UH Community Colleges are being sent an email informing them of automatic admission to UH four-year campuses, with no application fee required. Students will still need to apply for individual programs. It was noted that auto-admit leaves out international students since they will need to apply for a different visa if admitted to a four year program.

c. Budget (Barbara Leonard). Since Howard Todo was expected to join the meeting, the budget report was deferred to his presentation.
d. Business Process (Meda Chesney‐Lind). No report
e. CCCFSC Report (Harry Davis) to be added
f. Governance (Barbara Leonard). Barbara Leonard reported on the recent changes to UHH Faculty Congress Charter, which provides for annual administrative reviews (including the Chancellor, Vice-Chancellors, and Deans), electronic voting, and enables Faculty Congress to hold elections for members of colleges. In the past, the colleges held their own elections, and were usually late in electing members to Congress. This change ensures that the next year’s membership is known before the summer break. The new UHH General Education Curriculum is moving forward and has in it embedded student learning outcomes which will be assessed campus-wide to measure how well we are meeting our objectives. WASC has recently cited this model as “best practices”. The Congress Admissions committee is reviewing admissions policy and is making recommendations for future admissions policy. There was discussion regarding administrative reviews, and it was generally agreed that it is good policy that everyone be reviewed periodically, included faculty, students, staff and administrators to institute a culture of accountability. It was requested that campuses share their administrative review instruments if they exist via this listserv. There was a discussion regarding General Education at UH Manoa and Community Colleges, and whether a course should be assigned a different course number is it does not meet the UHM GenEd hallmarks and does not satisfy UHM GenEd requirements.
IV. Continuing Business
a. Updates: Harry Davis
b. Budget and Latest Fiscal Constraints (Howard Todo)
c. Disciplinary meetings (Joanne Itano) http://www.hawaii.edu/offices/app/aa/systemwide_faculty/Faculty_Discipline_Mtgs.pdf
d. Draft Memorandum of Agreement on the Transfer of General Education CoreRequirements – seeking campus feedback by February 2010 http://www.catalog.hawaii.edu/corerequirements/default.htm
e. Re‐establishment of interaction between the ACCFSC and the BoR 
f. Emeritus title, BoR Chapt 9, pg 84
g. Other continuing business

V. New Business
a. Howard Todo discussed the budget situation. UH’s budget has been cut by $98 million this year, which is 21% less than last year. The legislature gave us $22 million American Recovery stimulus money, which means that we are still $76 million less than last year. The reduction in budget is currently being met by the negotiated labor cuts and the one-year payroll lag. Howard Todo pointed out that California met its budget crisis with a 32% increase in tuition. Our students only pay 30% of the cost of their education, on average. Over 70% of our budget is labor costs. Discussion followed, regarding the possibility of future tuition increases and possible other budget cuts. Howard Todo pointed out that we want education to be a priority in the state of Hawaii, and the recent address by President Greenwood to the legislature emphasized the importance of education to the State’s economy. The State of Hawaii is projected to have a $2 billion shortfall. We all need to work together to get continued funding from the legislature and the Governor. There was discussion regarding the $10 million deficit by the UH Manoa Athletics Department. Howard Todo said that some people give money to the university because of sports, but that this is hard to quantify since those contributions go into the foundation.

b. Legislature update (Stephanie Kim, Dir of Government Relations) on current bills before the legislature. There are five bills which concern UH directly regarding removing sunset provisions, commercial enterprises, fiscal flexibility to cut our own checks, procurement exemption from the State code on small purchases, and Chapter 91 and 92 provisions.

c. UH Athletics deficit publicized in Honolulu Advertiser and audit of Athletics Dept (Harry Davis). Harry passed out newspaper articles on the accumulated deficit in the UH Manoa Athletic Department budget.

d. Change in BoR Delegation of Personnel Actions, Chapter 9, pg 129 (Harry Davis)
e. Assessment of BoR Policy Chapt 9, pg 5, on Lecturers (Harry Davis)

VI. Next meeting – to be determined
VII. BoR scheduled for Thursday March 18th at UH Hilo
VIII. Adjourn

